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December 16, 2019 

 
 

Information Quality Guidelines Staff 
Mail Code 2811A 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC  20460 
 
 Re Withdrawal of request for reconsideration of Agency denial of request for 
  correction of the TSCA Work Plan Chemicals Methods Documents (February 
  2012) and the TSCA Work Plan for Chemical Assessments: 2014 Update 
  (October 2014) regarding the assessment of phthalic anhydride; RFR #15003A 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
 This letter is to notify the Agency that the Phthalic Anhydride Producers Panel of the 
American Chemistry Council wishes to withdraw its Request for Reconsideration of the TSCA 
Work Plan assessment for phthalic anhydride (RFR #15003A).  The information submitted as 
part of the Panel’s request supports the need for a reassessment of potential risks associated 
with phthalic anhydride.  The Panel will continue to raise these important issues as the Agency 
conducts its evaluation of phthalic anhydride under Section 6(b) of TSCA. 
 
 Please contact me at srisotto@americanchemistry.com or at 202-249-6727 if you 
require additional information. 
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 

       Steve Risotto 
 
       Stephen P. Risotto 
       Senior Director 
 
 
cc: V. Holloman, OEIP/EQMD 
 J. Morris, OPPT 
 M. Hartman, OPPT 
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